
4-14-2022 – PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW NO. 1 OF 2022 
 
Present: 
Councilman Mike Domster 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Matthew Krist 
Councilman John D. Marsh 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray 
Attorney David DiMatteo 
Approx. 13 guests in person   
 
Supervisor Gambino called the Public Hearing to order at 6:31 PM, with the Pledge to the Flag led by 

Tony Korcz. Supervisor Gambino stated that the reason for the Public Hearing was to hear comments 

regarding a Proposed Local Law to amend Local Law #1 of 2021 due to a clerical error. Town Clerk Bray 

explained that during the Codification processes a small clerical error was found in Local Law #1 of 2021. 

Town Clerk Bray noted that the words “Tier 2 Solar Energy Systems” had inadvertently been left out of 

section A, (2) (d) of Section 115-25 PR – Parks, Recreation and Conservation District: purpose. The 

Town Clerk noted that this in no way changes the law or its intention it just adds the wording that was left 

out of the original law.  

Supervisor Gambino asked if there were any questions comments or concerns. John Schiener asked if 

this should be in both spots in the code under principal uses and accessory uses. It was noted that the 

wording only needed to be added to the one section. Mr. Schiener stated that he still feels that this law 

allows no much land to be used for large scale solar projects and stated that 2500 acres is huge.  

Supervisor Gambino then asked if there were any other comments, question or concerns. There were none. 
She then asked two more times if there were any comment, question or concerns. There were none. 
Therefor on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Marsh, the Public Hearing was closed at 6:37 p.m., 
carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

 

              Town Clerk 

 

 


